Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  February 12, 2014
Present:  Cindy Janssen, Leah Melquist, Bill Vasicek, Dan Splichal, Bethany Brandvold, David Murphy, Warren Hanson,, Lydia Albjerg, Caryl Lester, Tanis Hastman, Carma Hanson, Megan Sonnabend 

Guests:  Emily Hoeper, Anne Smith, Lydia Brode, Muna Mohamed, Chantel Urban, Naima Mohamed, Shannon Kaiser, Anne Bodensteiner, 

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Welcome and Introduction

	The Coalition welcomed a host of guests to our meeting:  Emily Hoeper, Anne Smith, Lydia Brode, Muna Mohamed, Chantel Urban, Naima Mohamed, Shannon Kaiser, Anne Bodensteiner


	
	Cindy Janssen


	Treasures 
Report


	The Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks has over $2,000 of funds in our treasure
	
	Cindy Janssen



	Nominating Committee
	The Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks Nominating Committee suggested adding Carma Hanson to the Board of Directors
Motion to accept Carma Hanson as new board member

Motion seconded

Motion passed – congratulations to new board member, Carma Hanson


	
	Leah Melquist
Leah Melquist

Tanis Hastman



	    Old Business
	Review of  the Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks accomplishments in 2013
Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks newsletter received praise – thanks to the hard work of Lydia Albjerg
Facebook goal is 100 “likes” – we have presently have  61
1. Funded GroundsUp adventure camp for youth to promote physical activity in nature.  

2. Funded the YMCA after school nutrition/cooking and physical activity program for youth.

3. Had many special topic speakers:  Dr. Paulson on the prescription drug abuse problem in GF, Tammy Knudson from Social Services on Child Abuse Protection, Haley Thorson on tobacco-free ordinance outcomes and current strategies, Dan Splichal on ACHIEVE/Take Action Initiative to promote health and wellness throughout the community, Bill Vasicek and Jane Croeker on substance abuse prevention, Lydia Albjerg on health disparities among gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transvestite population, and Kim Greendahl on greenway developments and activities

4. Wrote letters of support to legislators for seat belt use and booster seat requirements

5. Spoke to the students from the Master’s in Public Health program at UND about how to start health coalitions

6. Supported community efforts to reduce binge drinking

7. Facilitated communication in community about agency health and wellness activities and events

8. Recruited new members to the CHGGF


	
	Cindy Janssen
Members encouraged to “like” us on the Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks Facebook page – 


	New Business
	The Coalition needs to have a system in place to evaluate the goals of our group
Coalition is in the process of formulating an assessment plan to measure outcomes – an Email with a link to a member survey will be forth coming
Report that EBT machines at the Farmers Market are closer to becoming a reality

Food and Drug requires a private entity and social security number for license application.  Cindy volunteered to use her SS#.  Motion to use Cindy Janssen’s SS# made and seconded – motion passed

CHGGF will be the 501c3 applicant for SNAP while NDSU extension and Farmer’s Market will be responsible parties for implementing the ebt machine at Farmer’s Market
	
	Cindy Janssen
Lydia Albjerg

Megan Sonnabend


	    Agency News
	A $125,000 5-year grant on preventing drug abuse is available – need some qualified people to help draft  a proposal for the grant
Hands On Learning Fair               April 26, 2014   10:00am – 1:00 pm
Night Out                                      August 5, 2014   5:00 pm – 8:00 pm
Spin for Kids                                April 12,2014  8:30 am – 12:30 pm                                                                                                            

                                                      Registration opens                              February 19, 2014   7:00 am

Members encouraged to go to www.safekidsgf.com and sign up

Drug drop off mentioned:  Important to notes that accidental overdose deaths from prescriptions have exploded in numbers; Safe Kids is working hard to raise awareness of the serious dangers of kids accidentally ingesting prescriptions.  
Healthy Living Expo                     March 22, 2014   10:00 am – 3:00 pm

Volunteers needed to help with Bicycle Safety Class 

Tobacco free school policies now in place:  Emerado, Grand Forks, Manvel, Northwood

	
	Bill Vasicek
Bethany Brandvold
Carma Hanson

Leah Melquist

	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:             March 12, 2014
Time:            2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:      Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room

	Stay warm 
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